STATE OF WASHINGTON

DEPARTMENT OF ECOLOGY

PO Box 47775  Olympia, Washington 98504-7775 ¢ (360) 407-6300

CERTIFIED MAIL

June 26, 2006

Michael S. Chun

General Manager/Principal

1728 State Avenue NE, Suite 101
Olympia, WA 98506-4557

Dear Mr. Chun:

RE: Site Characterization Work Plan, John’s Auto Wrecking, 411 93" Avenue SE,
Olympia, Washington, prepared by Associated Environmental Group, LLC,
dated June 15, 2006.

We received the above work plan via e-mail on June 23, 2006. However, this work
plan is incomplete because it still does not address all of the comments that were
provided to you in our February 23, 2006 Opinion Letter. The Opinion Letter
requested summary tables that details the area of concern (AOC), sample number,
constituents of concern, analyses methods selected for each sample, sample depths,
and sample collection method (e.g. hand auger, direct-push, etc.). The Opinion Letter
also requested that the rationale for the proposed sample depths be explained. Also
requested was a defined grid system that will be used within each AOC. Also
requested was a map showing soil sample, groundwater sample, and monitoring well
locations. Sample locations within buildings should also be shown on detail maps.
Detail also needs to be added discussing how wash/decontamination water will be
disposed of. Merely stating that “disposal will be the responsibility of the client” is
not acceptable. The Opinion Letter also requested that rationale for determining the
location and number of monitoring wells be explained. Glycol compounds need to
also be added to the constituent list at any location suspected to contain radiator or

brake fluids.

- Once Ecology receives a revised work plan that includes all of the above previously
requested information, an Opinion Letter will be provided to you. Working with
Ecology throughout the remediation process will help ensure the issuance of a No
Further Action (NFA) Opinion Letter.
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If you have any questions about any of the information presented in this letter, please
contact me at (360) 407-6247 or via e-mail at steed61(@ecy.wa.gov.

Sincerely,
99Tl

Steve Teel, LHG
Hydrogeologist

Toxics Cleanup Program
Southwest Regional Office

ST/ksc:SW0652 response letter

Cc:  Mr. John Havens
Patrick Soderberg, Thurston County Environmental Health
Gerald Tousley, Thurston County Environmental Health Department
Chuck Cline — Ecology
Robert Warren — Ecology




